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URGENT Field Safety Notice 
Potential Loss of Electrical Grounding - IntelliVue Patient Monitor Power Supply 

 
<Date of letter deployment,> 
 <date format:  DD-MMM-YYYY, e.g. 02-JAN-2021> 
 
<To:  Name / Title / Customer Name 
        Street Address 
        City, State, Zip Code 
<modify title block format as needed> 
 

 
 
Dear Customer, 
 
Philips has become aware of a potential safety issue related to IntelliVue Patient Monitors 
MX400/430/450/500/550 with a defective equipotential ground connector. 
 
This notification is intended to inform you about: 

1.  The problem and under what circumstances it can occur 

Electrical grounding is crucial to ensure that hospital patient monitoring equipment is safe, reliable, and 
in compliance with industry standards. Grounding provides a path for electrical current to return to the 
ground during faults, thereby minimizing risk of electric shock and protecting equipment from damage. 
It also controls leakage currents and dissipates static electricity that could pass through a patient’s body 
or impair device function. Additionally, grounding helps to reduce electromagnetic interference (EMI), 
ensuring accurate readings of patient vitals and reduction of interference with other electrical 
equipment in the healthcare environment. During a production process, Philips became aware of one 
IntelliVue power supply with a broken ground bolt upon disconnection of the ground cable from the 
equipotential ground connector. Image depicted below. 

  
Figure 1. Power Supply Chassis and Circuit with Disconnected Ground Wires and Broken Ground Bolt 

This document contains important information for the continued safe and proper use of 
your equipment. 

 
Please review the following information with all members of your staff who need to be aware of 

the contents of this communication. It is important to understand the implications of this 
communication. 

 
Please retain this letter for your records. 
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URGENT Field Safety Notice Response Form 

Reference: CR # 2024-CC-HPM-030, Potential Loss of Electrical Grounding - IntelliVue Patient 
Monitor Power Supply 
 

Instructions:  Please complete and return this form to Philips promptly and no later than 30 days from 
receipt. Completing this form confirms receipt of the URGENT Field Safety Notice Letter, understanding 
of the issue, and required actions to be taken. 

Customer/Consignee/Facility Name:  

Street Address:  

City/State/ZIP/Country:  

 
       
   
          
 

Customer Actions: 
• Please check if the equipotential connector is broken off (refer to Figure 1). If yes, remove the 

device from the use. 
• Pass this notice to all those who need to be aware within your organization or to any organization 

where affected devices have been potentially transferred. 
 
Name of person completing this form:  

Signature:  

Printed Name:  

Title:  

Telephone Number:  

Email Address:  

Date (DD / MMM / YYYY):                       

 
Please email this completed form to Philips at: <Reply form return details to be completed by the KM/ 
country> 
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